
 
NOTIFICATION OF CLOSED BUSINESS FOR URGENT CONSIDERATION 

BY AN EXECUTIVE DECISION MAKING BODY 
 

The required 28 days notice relating to a decision likely to be considered in closed 
session has not been given on the forward plan in respect of the decision detailed 
in this document.  The matter is considered to be urgent and cannot be 
reasonably deferred for a further 28 days to enable the required notice to be 
given.  Details of the issue are set out below. 
 
Note: This notice applies to meetings of the cabinet, cabinet committee or multi-
ward area forums considering an executive function. 
 

DECISION MAKER 

 

Name of decision maker: Cabinet 
 
Date of meeting: 6 February 2024 

 

LEAD OFFICER DETAILS 

 

Name and contact details:  Marcus Mayne, Principal Surveyor 
Email: marcus.mayne@southwark.gov.uk  

 

DETAILS OF THE REPORT 

 

Title and brief description of the nature of the business to be considered:  
 
Ledbury Estate Phase A – Appropriation for Planning Purposes 

 
To appropriate the land and buildings making up Phase A of the Ledbury Estate 
regeneration. 

  

What is the potential cost to the council if the decision is delayed? 
 
Construction commenced in January and appropriation needs to take place as soon 
as possible to reduce any risks of delays by way of injunction.  
 
How long has the department known the decision required a closed report? 
 
The item was not included on the published forward plan in January 2024 due 
to an administrative oversight. A general exception was issued on 3 January 
2024. 

 
Paula Thornton 
For Proper Constitutional Officer 
Dated: 29 January 2024 
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